ULLADULLA & DISTRICTS GARDEN CLUB INC.


GENERAL MEETING 
9.30 am Monday 29 January 2018, Baptist Church, Matron Porter Drive, Narrawallee
MINUTES
	1
	Meeting opened at    9.30  am


	

	
	
	

	2
	Members Present  
	

	
	133 – a record attendance
	

	3
	Apologies: 
	Lindy Bonser

	
	Joy and Keith Clapp
	

	4
	Welcome to Visitors 
	Lindy Bonser

	
	7 visitors present
	

	5
	President’s Message
	Lindy Bonser

	
	Lindy reported that:

· Debbie has prepared a range of exciting activities for members this year to participate in and enjoy.

· Reminder to enter the Milton Show this year or alternatively go along to see who wins the sections the Garden Club is sponsoring the Rose, Dahlia, potted plant and vegetable sections. Why not give Max Atkins and Jim Mison a run for their money. 

· The Annual General Meeting will be held on Monday 26 February 2018, on our normal meeting day. All committee positions will be declared vacant and the Chairperson will call for and announce any nominations for the 2018 Committee. If you are interested in a position on the committee please contact our Secretary Gillian Boyd no less than seven days before the AGM. The nomination forms will be printed in the Newsletter and will be available at the meeting as well as posted on our website.

· As Zone Coordinator for the South Coast she has completed the first of two zone meetings. It was well attended and all attendees came away with useful information about what other local garden clubs are planning to do this year. 

· This year the Committee has initiated the Shirley Smith Award. The award recognises Shirley’s outstanding contribution to our club. We will hold an annual competition on tried and true Gardening Tips and Tricks – The Shirley Smith Award. Members were asked to place any of your “special” gardening tips and tricks in the Q&A Box or email to Ann Keegan. All tips and tricks will be published in our monthly newsletter with and a winner will be announced at the end of the year.
· Please let committee know if you wish to have newsletter emailed to you.
· 2018 membership is now due $30 for individuals and $55 for couples. Renew as soon as you are able by bringing along the right money to a meeting or making a direct Deposit in the Club’s account noting your name and that it is for membership. Details are in the newsletter.
· There was a change to the agenda published in the Newsletter. For family reasons, the guest speaker to speak first.
· Life member Rhonda Spry is to take 6 months leave from the Garden Club due to caring responsibilities. Rhonda asked that her thanks be expressed to Bryan and Maree McConnell for their support for her at this time.
	


	6
	Guest Speaker
	

	
	Marita Smith- Milton Mushrooms

Marita thanked the Garden Club for the opportunity to speak about her work. As she is always excited to talk about mushrooms.. There are many types of gourmet mushrooms. Marita focuses on oyster mushrooms.
Marita propagates sterile cultures of the mushroom mycelium in her laboratory at the back of Milton. She makes her own nutrient agar comprising milo, dog food and agar agar. This mixture provides all the amino acids required to grow mushrooms. Conditions must be sterile and her laboratory includes a special filter to cleanse the air.
The mycelium is cloned by division and grown on sterile biodynamic rice. The next stage the mycelium is mixed through a growth medium of sugar cane mulch, saw dust or coffee grains and allowed to grow for 6 weeks in special bags. By changing the oxygen conditions, the oyster mushrooms can grow into dazzling, lovely floral bursts of mushroom.
I like living here and being able to grow nutritious food from waste materials and provide to the community. I like to experiment with growing different types of mushrooms. She is currently experimenting with ‘glow in the dark’ mushrooms.

Q and A
Q.  Do you only grow edible mushrooms?

A.  I only grow edibles. I am currently experimenting with Richi in a bid to assist my sisters who have Crohn’s disease.

Q.  Do you sell kits? And what do you think of kits?

A.  Yes. Available at Pilgrims. Best to avoid dehydrated mushrooms. Also, Shoalhaven Mushrooms at Termeil sell blocks of spent mushroom substrate that has been quite successful.

Q. Where do we buy them?

A.  In Milton at Wholefood Shop just past Toy shop.

It is too hot in the laboratory to grow mushrooms at present.

Q.  Do you supply restaurants?

A.  I sell at Gaia market and supply St Isidore and Tallwood.

Q.  How can you tell if mushrooms are edible?

A.  A good reference is “Field Guide to Mushrooms”. Lots of characteristics determine if a mushroom is edible type – size of gills, time of day, location, life span. A lot more research needs to be done on what is edible or not in Australia.

Lindy thanked Marita on behalf of the Garden Club

	

	7
	Presentation of badges to New Members
	Lindy Bonser

	
	NIL
	

	8
	Health and Welfare Report
	Sue McMahon

	
	Joe Spiteri, former Health and Welfare officer, has been ill but is here today.
	

	9
	Member in Focus
	

	
	No Member in Focus this week and volunteers who would like to talk about their garden in forthcoming months please notify Maree so she can put together a calendar of presentations. 

	


	10
	Secretary’s Report
	

	
	Minutes of the General Meeting of 27 November 2017 are available on the table and in full view for members to read when they come into the meeting. The minutes are also posted on the website prior to the meeting for you to refer to and read.
Motion: That the Minutes of the previous meeting be accepted.

Moved:   Gillian Boyd                     
Seconded: Gloria Turner
Result: Passed
Correspondence  - Refer Attachment 1
Motion That the incoming correspondence be accepted and the outgoing be endorsed

Moved:   Gillian Boyd          Seconded:   Lyn Spiteri       Result: Passed

	Gillian Boyd

	11
	Activities Report
	Debbie Kendall

	
	On Wednesday 14 March, 9 am to $ pm there will be a coach trip to visit Merrabee, east of Nowra featuring rose and cottage gardens and garden café where we will have morning tea. Then we will go to Coastal Waters Function Centre for a sponsored lunch. Intending participants are asked to pay a deposit of $20 with full payment due within 7 days of the event.
On 4 April, there will be a visit to the garden of Robyn and Bill Whitby.to view their extensive bonsai collection. There will be a short demonstration and Intending participants are invited to bring along their own bonsais for diagnosis and treatment of any problems.

Expressions of interest are invited for a 3 day trip to the Blue Mountains on 25-27 September. There will be a guided tour of 4 gardens in the week prior to the garden festival. There is a non-refundable deposit of $100. And accommodation is limited.
Zone Friendship Day – 20 September

Late October/November – Visit to Chinoiserie to see peonies

	

	12
	Librarian Report
	Elvina James

	
	The Wild flower walk is on Thursday 1 February.

Birthday flower for February is Cut leaf daisy or Brachyscome. Exotic birthday flower is poppy.

Best wishes to all celebrating a birthday or anniversary in December or January.

The books on display today feature carnations, Herbs and Spices, Growing succulents, Propagation, as well as “Views from the Heart”, a popular book that includes a number of stories related by members and local people.


	

	13
	President’s Message
	

	
	Lindy will not be on the committee next year except in her capacity as the previous President.  Lindy first joined the committee in 20013 and contributed in different roles, becoming President in 2013.

She will continue as an active member of the Club and as Zone Co-ordinator. Lindy is not sad or disappointed and considers that she is going out on a real high after the convention.

Lindy has thoroughly enjoyed her participation in the management of the Garden Club and asked all members to consider nominating for a role on the committee in the coming year.

Rose Richardson who has done a brilliant job managing the Bunnings Barbecue, has decided to stand aside. Members are urged to contact a member of the committee if they would like to help out with managing the Bunnings barbecue. It is a significant fundraiser for the Club and it would be a pity to discontinue our involvement in this community activity.
Robyn Bryant is unable to continue her role as Morning tea Manager and so we are also asking you to volunteer in this role if you are interested. Please contact Lindy if you are interested.

 
	

	
	MORNING TEA / STRETCH and SHAKE
	

	
	
	

	13
	Treasurer’s Report
	John Steadman

	
	John announced that he will be stepping down from his role as Treasurer after 5 years. He has decided that it is time for him to do something else. He invited members to consider taking on the role. No accountancy experience is necessary and some computer skills required. There are guidelines to follow and with no convention this year, it will be a lot more straightforward.
Lindy passed on her thanks to John for being such a wonderful Treasurer, especially his extra commitment during the Convention. John well deserves this break.

	

	15
	Garden Gems Report
	Lindy Bonser

	
	Graeme Oke – Claradendrum serratum. There is a raffle prize of this plant as well.
Darryl Bishop – Tropical plant with curved leaves to hold water, mirabilis, brulanphasia, cassia/senna, 3 varieties of crepe myrtle, Bahemia gallipoli, Globa wintii (form of ginger)
Patricia Bate – Love In Rose, waratah, 

Janey George – Asian Star magnolia

Sheila Treacy – Tradescantia hyposes, hydrangeas, roses, tiger lilies and day lilies, Jasmine pandora

‘Linda Slinger – Crepe Myrtle(Indian Summer)

Olive Stockley – hydrangea

Jim Mison – collection of roses including beautiful red intuition

Tina Robinson – clematis with begonia type leaves

Phil Chapman – pink calla lilies, Shasta daisy, phlox
	

	16
	Q & A
	Lindy Bonser

	
	Samples of weed and plant leaves with disease submitted and Lindy will respond to individuals when has identified each.
	

	16
	Competition Results 
	Janey George

	
	Edible Produce from the Garden
1. Faye Fitzsimons

2. Katherine Craig

3. Jim Mison

Next month’s competition – Blue sensation


	

	17
	Trading Table
	Janet Baxter

	
	Takings of $118
	

	18
	Today’s Winners
	Lindy Bonser

	
	Lucky Door – Diane McConnell

Morning Tea ticket – Elaine Brooks
Raffle – 14 prize winners including Helen Turner, Rose Richardson, John Steadman, Joan Barnsley, Heather Steadman, Maree Nolan, Leslie Rosetta, etc

	

	
	MEETING CLOSED    11.40
	


Attachment 1
Incoming Correspondence – December 2017/January 2018
	Date
	From
	Concerning
	Action

	7-Dec-17
	Ex Servos/Ulladulla Bowling Club
	Reminder to vote in merger election
	Referred to committee meeting 8 December 2017

	7-Dec-18
	Gloucester Garden Club
	thanks for Convention
	Referred to committee meeting 8 December 2017

	7-Dec-17

	Commonwealth Bank
	Cheque book
	treasurer

	9-Jan-18
	South Coast Storage

	January storage
	treasurer

	3-Jan-18
	South Coast Hospitality
	December invoice
	treasurer

	7-Jan-18
	Julie Taylor
	Christmas wishes with link to rose show  slides
	filed

	12-Jan
	Commonwealth Bank
	1/9/2017-31/12/2017 statement for student Account
	filed

	12-Jan-18
	Commonwealth Bank
	31/08/2017-30/12/2017 Convention Account Statement
	filed

	16-Jan-18
	Milton Show Society
	Request to operate a children's activity table at Milton Show
	Committee agreed that we would decline the invitation. As there is plenty for kids to do already at Milton Show.

	22-Jan-18
	Graeme Ralph
	Request to submit completed petition forms for Art and Craft Centre
	Completed forms plus letter of support from Garden Club sent to Graeme 26 Jan 2018

	25-Jan-18
	Cynthia Phillips, Shellharbour Garden Club
	Request for garden visit to combine with trip to Willinga Park on 21 March
	Request passed onto General meeting on 29 Jan

	27-Jan
	The GCA
	Autumn 2018 issues of Our Garden
	President

	27-Jan
	Shirley Smith
	Thankyou card
	displayed at meeting on 29/1/18

	27-Jan
	Commonwealth Bank
	cheque Book
	Treasurer

	27 January 2018
	Batemans Bay and District Horticultural Society
	January 2018 Newsletter
	Librarian


Outgoing Correspondence – December 2017/January 2018

	Date
	To
	Concerning
	Action

	7-Dec
	Mollymook Golf Club
	Feedback to Functions Manager on the Christmas lunch on 4 December 2017.
	filed

	3-Jan
	Garden Clubs Australia
	Confirmation of number of magazine subscriptions
	

	3-Jan-18
	Julie
	Thanks for sending links to You tube  videos of photos of convention
	links posted on website

	8-Jan-18
	Membership Secretary, Garden Clubs Australia
	response re membership numbers for insurance purposes.
	

	16-Jan-18
	Milton Show Society
	Request to operate children's activity table at Milton Show
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